BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 

P.O. Box 211, Franktown, CO 80116

FEBRUARY 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date:  February 14, 2018 

Location:  Franktown Fire Department

Board Attendees:  Jack Shuler, Becky Realsen, Diana Stromer, Tammy Edwards, Cynthia Goetz 

BHA Governing Documents Committee:  Kaye Wilcox

Residents Attending:  John Edwards, Susan Passmore, Dave Thompson


Meeting was called to order by Pres. Jack Shuler at 7:03PM

            Greetings and introductions were made.

      
Quorum was obtained with 5 board members present. 

President Shuler gave Dave Thompson the floor to  present request for new construction of an 60' X 40' outbuilding with a 14' door 65' from fence line southeast of his driveway. He presented a property map and building description from Sapphire Construction Inc., 5093 Rocky View Point, Castle Rock, CO 80108.The building will be white and gray and match  his house. Dave stated it would be a steel building with a steel roof. He is anticipating a May groundbreaking.  A variance will be required for the steel building and possible for the steel roof if not a minimum thickness of 26 gauge. Dave is meeting with builder Thursday and will get specifications. He is willing to use the variance process.  

Reports:
Secretary's report for January 2018 was approved.

Treasure's report for January 2018 was approved. 

Ashley will mail a Welcome Letter to new residents of Bannockburn.  Becky requested that the letter be amended to request new residents, not using their physical Bannockburn address, provide the address where they are receiving their mail.  Becky will send request to Ashley to be added to the letter. 

Old Business:

The Bannockburn Board of Directors was granted your approval to spend $2500.00 for legal services to bring the Bannockburn Protective Covenants in compliance with Colorado laws, standardize verbiage and add protection for the Bannockburn Homeowners Association. 104 ballots were returned, opened and counted at the February Board Meeting. Of the 104 ballots returned, 87 approved, 10 objected, and 7 were returned with no vote indicated. VF Law will be made aware of the vote and authorized to begin working with the Board on the Bannockburn Protective Covenants.

New Business:
VF Law summary letter has been posted on Nextdoor for residents to read.  This document is intended to summarize why we have engaged VF Law concerning our Declaration/Covenants, Policies and By-Law potential changes.

Board briefly discussed Bannockburn Policy recommended updates and the need to seek approval from residents before adoption.  This was table to the March meeting to give more time for review and adjust the recommended policy changes.  Any questions regarding recommended policy changes from Board members are to be forward to Kaye Wilcox, Chair of Governing Documents Committee.

Dave Thompson's request to use the variance process to seek approval to build an outbuilding on Lot 114, 2258 Deerpath Rd. was granted and he will be notified after the meeting and given information regarding the variance approval process.

The new build at lot 19 was discussed due to a resident's concerns.  Douglas County Planning Department is monitoring the grading of dirt each month with the last inspection on Jan. 31. There is an approved plan on file with the Douglas County Planning Department.

A letter, shared with the Board, was sent to the Barton's regarding the parking of a commercial truck outside their residence.  In accordance with Article VI, item 19, “no commercial type vehicles, buses or trucks, excepting vehicles commonly know as pick-up trucks, shall be stored or parked on any lot.” This is the homeowners 4th notice that violates Article VI, item 19. The letter asked for prompt attention to this matter.
Meeting Adjourned:  8:07PM

	


